
  

 

  

 
 

BEAUMONT CHERRY VALLEY WATER DISTRICT 
AGENDA 

REGULAR MEETING OF THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS 
Wednesday, October 8, 2008 – 7:00 p.m. 

560 Magnolia Avenue, Beaumont, CA 92223 
 
Assistance for the Disabled: If you are disabled in any way and need accommodation to participate in the 
meeting, please call Blanca Marin Executive Assistant, at (951) 845-9581 Ext. 23 for assistance so the necessary 
arrangements can be made. 
 
The agenda material for this meeting is available to the public at the District’s Administrative Office which is located 
at 560 Magnolia Avenue, Beaumont, CA 92223. If any additional material related to an open session agenda item is 
distributed to all or a majority of the board of directors after this agenda is posted, such material will be made 
available for immediate inspection at the same location. 

 
1. Call to Order, Pledge of Allegiance, Invocation 
 
2. Roll Call: 
 
President Chatigny  □ Vice President Lash □ 
Director Ball  □ Director Dopp  □ Director Parks  □ 

 
3. Adoption and Adjustment of Agenda (additions and/or deletions) 
 
BALL  M S A N 
DOPP  M S A N 
LASH  M S A N 
PARKS  M S A N 
CHATIGNY  M S A N 

 
4. Public Input 

 
PUBLIC COMMENT:  Anyone wishing to address the Board of Directors on any matter not on the agenda of this 
meeting may do so now.  Anyone wishing to speak on an item on the agenda may do so at the time the Board 
considers that item.  All persons wishing to speak must fill out a "Request to Speak" form and give it to the 
Secretary at the beginning of the meeting.  The forms are available on the table at the back of the room.  There is a 
three (3) minute limit on public comments.  Sharing or passing time to another speaker is not permitted.  Please do 
not repeat what was said by a previous speaker except to note agreement with that speaker.  Thank you for your 
cooperation. 

 
5. Adoption of the Minutes 
 

a. Minutes of the Regular Meeting of September 10, 2008** 
 
BALL  M S A N 
DOPP  M S A N 
LASH  M S A N 
PARKS  M S A N 
CHATIGNY  M S A N 

 
b. Minutes of the  Special Meeting of September 17, 2008** 

 
BALL  M S A N 
DOPP  M S A N 
LASH  M S A N 
PARKS  M S A N 
CHATIGNY  M S A N 
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c. Minutes of the Special Meeting of September 29, 2008** 
 
BALL  M S A N 
DOPP  M S A N 
LASH  M S A N 
PARKS  M S A N 
CHATIGNY  M S A N 

 
6. Action Items 
 

a. Acceptance of the Compromise and Release Agreement- Kohler’s Claim** 

BALL  M S A N 
DOPP  M S A N 
LASH  M S A N 
PARKS  M S A N 
CHATIGNY  M S A N 
 

b. Reimbursement Request by Aim All Storage, Mike Giurbino** 

BALL  M S A N 
DOPP  M S A N 
LASH  M S A N 
PARKS  M S A N 
CHATIGNY  M S A N 
 

c. Variance Request, Joe Duckworth** 

BALL  M S A N 
DOPP  M S A N 
LASH  M S A N 
PARKS  M S A N 
CHATIGNY  M S A N 
 

d. Annexation Request, MCM Poultry Farm** 

BALL  M S A N 
DOPP  M S A N 
LASH  M S A N 
PARKS  M S A N 
CHATIGNY  M S A N 

 
7. Discussion and Possible Action  

 
a. Presentation by District Engineer, Joseph Reichenberger Regarding 
 Recycled Water Grant and Loan** 
b. Resolution 2008-07 Authorizing and Directing the General Manager or 
 His/Her Designee to Sign and File on Behalf of the Beaumont Cherry Valley 
 Water District, a Water Recycling Facilities Planning Grant Application** 
 

8. General Manager’s Reports, Discussion and Possible Action 
 

a. System Update 
b. BCVWD Vs Calimesa 

 
9. Directors’ Reports for Discussion and Possible Action 
 

a. President Chatigny 
b. Vice President Lash 
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c. Director Ball 
d. Director Dopp 
e. Director Parks 

 
10.   Closed Session  
 

a. Pursuant to Government Code Section 54957.6 – Conference with Labor 
 Negotiators (Directors Chatigny and Lash) MOU with Employees Association 

 
11.   Open Session Report on Closed Session 
 
12.   Adjournment  
 
 
 
** Information included in the agenda packet 
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RECORD OF THE MINUTES OF THE  

REGULAR MEETING OF THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS 
OF THE BEAUMONT CHERRY VALLEY WATER DISTRICT 

  September 10, 2008  
 
 

1. Call to Order, Pledge of Allegiance, Invocation 
 
President Chatigny called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m., 560 Magnolia Avenue, 
Beaumont, California. Those responding to roll call were President Chatigny, Vice 
President Lash and Directors Ball, Dopp and Parks. Also present at this meeting were 
the General Manager, C.J. Butcher, Assistant General Manager, Anthony Lara, Legal 
Counsel, Gil Granito and Executive Assistant/Recording Secretary, Blanca Marin 
 
President Chatigny led the pledge and Vice President Lash gave the invocation. 
 
2. Roll Call: 
 
All members were present. 

 
3. Adoption and Adjustment of Agenda (additions and/or deletions) 
 
Director Parks requested that Item 6, “Request for Payment on Per Diems outside the 
Board’s Policy, Director Parks” be changed to “Request for Payment on Per Diems in 
Accordance with Board’s Policy” 
 
After Discussion, Legal Counsel, Gil Granito recommended that the Board table this item 
and agendized the Reimbursement Policy for another meeting to review approved per 
diem meetings. 
 
Vice President Lash moved to delete Item 6. Director Ball seconded. The motion passed 
unanimously. 
 
Director Ball moved to adopt the agenda with deletions. Director Dopp seconded. The 
motion passed unanimously. 
 
4. Public Input 

 
President Chatigny invited Luwana Ryan to address the Board on an item not on the 
agenda. Mrs. Ryan, Cherry Valley, requested in writing that the following be 
answered: 1) Policy and Procedures for surveillance cameras. 2) Disclosure for 
viewing. 3) Who has access? 4) Is it visual or audio also? 6) Rooms and areas under 
scrutiny. 7) Board Policy and Procedures. 
 
5. Adoption of the Minutes  
 

a. Minutes of the Regular Meeting of August 13, 2008 ** 
 

No discussion, Vice President Lash moved to approve minutes as presented. Director 
Dopp seconded. The motion passed unanimously. 

 
6. Action Items 
 

a. Request for Payment on Per Diems outside the Board’s Policy, Director 
Parks ** 
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This item was tabled/deleted at the beginning of the meeting. 
 

b. Request for a Water Meter Variance, Phillip Kelleher ** 
 
President Chatigny invited Nikki Magee to address the Board on this item. Mrs. Magee 
indicated that it is clear that the District rulings state that there should be a meter for 
each residence and that it was apparent that the owner was misled by the County. She 
further indicated that the problem is not the size of the lot, but the kitchen. She 
recommended that the owner remove the appliances and have an inspection done.  
 
General Manager, C.J. Butcher indicated that he met with Mr. Kelleher and reached an 
agreement where Mr. Kelleher will pay at least $200 per month. He further stated that 
Legal Counsel will draft an agreement.  
 
Director Parks moved to accept memorandum provided by General Manager on this item. 
Vice President Lash seconded. The motion passed unanimously. 
 

c. Annexation Request/Plan of Services Hidden Canyon III ** 
 
President Chatigny moved to table this item until the General Manager and District 
Engineer update the Urban Water Management Plan and the 1994 District’s Master 
Plan and bring back to the Board. Director Ball seconded. The motion passed 
unanimously. 
 

d. California Special District Association’s Request for Committee 
Participation**  

 
After discussion, no action was taken by the Board on this item other than to receive and 
file. 

 
e. Memorandum of Understanding with Bureau of Reclamation for the 

Beaumont Cherry Valley Water District’s Demonstration Wetlands Project** 
 
President Chatigny invited Luwana Ryan to address the Board on this item. Mrs. Ryan 
referred to page one of the Memorandum of Understanding, Item 3, which states that 
“high nitrate groundwater north of the Banning Fault is making its way through the fault 
and into the Beaumont Basin” and compared this statement to an statement made in a 
paragraph of the Hidden Canyon’s Plan of Services which states “The Little San Gorgonio 
Creek Canyon does not flow underground into the Beaumont Basin” 

 
General Manager, C.J. Butcher briefly explained that the purpose of the Memorandum 
of Understanding was to develop conceptual designs for one or more demonstration 
treatment wetlands to provide natural removal of nitrates from the Beaumont 
Groundwater Basin. He further explained that the MOU does not encumber any 
financial obligations at this time as any monetary funding that may occur in the future 
will be brought to the Board and be also part of other agreements. 
 
Director Ball requested that the District keep a record of all expenditures related to 
this project. 
 
Vice President Lash moved to enter the Memorandum of Understanding agreement 
with the Bureau of Reclamation. Director Dopp seconded. The motion passed 
unanimously.   
 

f. Review and Approval of Proposal to Expand Scope of Audits for 2007 and 
2008 by Auditors (Mayer Hoffman McCann P.C.) 
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Legal Counsel, Gil Granito stated that in  prior ad hoc committees and in consultation 
with the District Auditor it was determined that it was in the best interest of the District 
to expand the scope of the 2007 Audit to include many of the financial recommendations 
included in the Grand Jury Report. He further recommended that Mayer Hoffman and 
McCann’s Proposal be reviewed in detail before approval. 
 
President Chatigny invited Luwana Ryan to address the Board on this item. Mrs. Ryan 
questioned the Board as to whether the 2007 Audit has been started and if this proposal 
was only an extension of the scope of work. 
 
General Manager, C.J. Butcher stated that the draft audit is complete and waiting for 
comments from staff. 
 
After thoroughly reviewing of the Proposal provided to Legal Counsel Gil Granito by 
Mayer Hoffman McCann, Vice President Lash moved to accept the proposal. Director 
Dopp seconded. The motion passed unanimously. 
 
7. Reports (Discussion and Possible Action) 
 

a. General Manager’s Reports 
 

• Kohler’s Claim – Staff met with the Kohlers. There was a problem with the 
agreement because the Kohlers wanted a fire hydrant installed. Legal Counsel 
is working on the agreement to add the change requested by the Kohlers. 

• BCVWD’s Updates - None 
 
b. Directors’ Reports 

 
• President Chatigny – Ad hoc committee to meet Monday September 15, 2008 

to work on the final Grand Jury Response. A meeting to present this final 
response was scheduled for September 17, 2008. 

• Vice President Lash – Policy and Procedures ad hoc committee met and 
 manual is coming along. He provided a verbal report also on his attendance to 
 the AWWA Conference stating that he spoke to different vendors on 
 equipment and tools related to water operations. 
• Director Ball – Provided a response to a memorandum to the Board of 
 Directors from the General Manager included in the agenda which was a 
 response to a request to disclose total cost involved for production of a 
 Timeline Report.  
• Director Dopp – No report given 
• Director Parks- Attended a meeting at SGPWA on September 2, 2008 
 indicating that water the agency is still pumping water into the BCVWD ponds 
 for the City of Banning. Approximately 376 AF have been recharged 
 since the last meeting. BCVWD requested permanent connection. BCVWD 
 requested annexation of land they own in San Bernardino County into their 
 service area. A lengthy report was provided on the SGPWA’s rate increase. 

 
 General Manager, C.J. Butcher requested an opportunity to respond to 
 Director Ball’s comments at a later date. 
 
 Director Ball stated that he was told by “someone” that he was recorded talking to 
 “someone in the parking lot for 18 minutes”. He requested full disclosure on where 
 these cameras are, which rooms in this building have those videotapes and who 
 has access to them. He further asked who authorized them to view it and their 
 intent and purpose. He questioned as to if the video has audio. He wanted to 
 know when and how it is designed when they are going to be turned on and 
 monitored. Lastly, he asked if there were any files on any directors video taped at 
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 the ad hoc committees and if there was audio in any of these ad hoc committee 
 meetings. 

 
8. Closed Session: Conference with Legal Counsel 
 

a. Pursuant to subdivision (c) of Government Code Section 54956.9 
regarding potential initiation of litigation by the District - one matter  

  
b. Pursuant to subdivision (a) of Government Code Section 54956.9 regarding 

pending litigation (Hal Hays Construction v. BCVWD, Riverside 
County Superior Court, Case No. RIC 468800). 

  
c. Pursuant to subdivision (a) of Government Code Section 54956.9 regarding 

pending litigation (BCVWD v. City of Calimesa, Riverside County Superior 
Court, Case No. RIC 446971 and Court of Appeal - Fourth District, Division 
Two, Case No. E044615). 

 
President Chatigny adjourned to Closed Session at 8:12 p.m. and reconvened to open 
session at 8:50 p.m.  
 
Legal Counsel, Gil Granito announced that the Board met in closed session and 
discussed all three items agendized and that there was no action taken on any of the 
above mentioned items reportable under the Brown Act at this time. 
 
9. Adjournment  
 
President Chatigny adjourned meeting at 8:52 p.m. 
 
 
 
 
 
_______________________________ 
Albert Chatigny, President of the  
Board of Directors of the  
Beaumont Cherry Valley Water District 
 
 
Attest: 
 
 
_______________________________ 
C.J. Butcher, Secretary to the 
Board of Directors of the  
Beaumont Cherry Valley Water District 
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RECORD OF THE MINUTES OF THE 

SPECIAL MEETING OF THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS 
OF THE BEAUMONT CHERRY VALLEY WATER DISTRICT 

September 17, 2008 
 

1. Call to Order, Pledge of Allegiance, Invocation 
 
President Chatigny called the meeting to order at 7:05 p.m., 560 Magnolia 
Avenue, Beaumont, California. Those responding to roll call were President 
Chatigny, Vice President Lash and Director Dopp. Also present at this meeting 
were the General Manager, C.J. Butcher, Assistant General Manager, Anthony 
Lara, Legal Counsel, Gil Granito and Executive Assistant/Recording Secretary, 
Blanca Marin. Absent to this meeting were Directors Ball and Parks. A quorum 
was present. 
 
2. Roll Call: 
 
Absent to this meeting were Directors Ball and Parks. 

 
3. Adoption and Adjustment of Agenda (additions and/or deletions) 
 
Vice President Lash moved to adopt the agenda as presented. Director Dopp 
seconded. The motion passed with Directors Ball and Parks absent. 
 
Legal Counsel, Gil Granito, requested that due to concerns from the public the 
following questions and answers be recorded in the minutes: 
 
“Blanca, did you post tonight’s agenda, the call and the notice, prior to seven p.m. 
last night?”  
 
Executive Assistant, Blanca Marin responded, “Yes” 
 
“Did you email all members of the Board tonight’s agenda, the call and the notice 
prior seven p.m. last night?”  
 
Executive Assistant, Blanca Marin, answered “Yes” 
 
“Blanca has any newspaper of general circulation or radio or television station 
requested notice in writing of the District’s meetings?”  
 
Executive Assistant, Blanca Marin, answered “No” 
 
Legal Counsel, Gil Granito further stated that this meeting was perfectly legal in 
accordance with the Brown Act and that the District was in full compliance to 
continue with the meeting. 
 
4. Public Input 

 
President Chatigny invited Judy Bingham to address the Board on an item not on 
the agenda. Mrs. Bingham, 440 E. 6th Street, stated that the majority of the 
Board and the General Manager have violated the public’s trust. She further 
indicated that the two seats that are up for reelection need to be filled with 
people that the public can trust. 
 
Legal Counsel, Gil Granito indicated that the Grand Jury Response was distributed 
to the Directors at the same time it was distributed to the public. 
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President Chatigny invited Frances Flanders to address the Board on an item not 
on the agenda. Mrs. Flanders a resident of Cherry Valley questioned the Board as 
to when the Facilitators Report will be addressed. She further indicated that 
information included in the Facilitators Report could be used to implement 
improvements shown also in the Grand Jury Report. She recommended that the 
Board listen to people that know about the District to improve the “transparency” 
of the District operations. 
 
President Chatigny invited Patsy Reeley to address the Board on an item not on 
the agenda. Mrs. Reeley, Cherry Valley, indicated that the “Policies Procedures 
and Operations Manual” was mentioned several times in the Grand Jury Report. 
She indicated that the same report was mentioned in the last and current Grand 
Jury Investigations. She further indicated that she hopes that the final manual be 
completed on time when the new members of the Board take office. 
 
President Chatigny invited Luwana Ryan to address the Board on an item not on 
the agenda. Mrs. Ryan, Cherry Valley stated that the Brown Act states that the 
District needs to contact the local newspapers to notify them of agendas and not 
the other way around. She requested clarification on this statement. 
 
Legal Counsel, Gil Granito provided Mrs. Ryan with a copy of the law which states 
that the newspaper has to request a copy of the agenda in writing. 
 
Mrs. Ryan further indicated that the Grand Jury Report was not included in the 
agenda with enough time for the public to review. She stated that the District has 
had numerous meetings at different times and dates but no financial information 
has been provided since June of 2008. She requested that at least a monthly 
scrutiny of the District’s financials be provided. 
 
President Chatigny called the meeting to a five minute recess at 7:12 p.m. as 
Director Ball was on his way to the meeting. (Director Ball did not attend the 
meeting) 
 
President Chatigny reconvened the meeting at 7:17p.m. 

 
5. Action Items 
 

a. Review and approve the District’s formal response to the Grand Jury 
Report dated June 23, 2008  

 
Board Members read the Grand Jury Response aloud in its entirety.  
 
General Counsel, Gil Granito, read to the Board an email from Director Ball 
indicating that the e-mail was a request for modifications to the Grand Jury 
Response.  
 
After discussion regarding Director Ball’s request for suggested changes, Director 
Dopp moved to make the suggested change under 4A, Education and Training 
Response, first paragraph, from “The Board cannot agree to Recommendation-2” 
to “The Board does not necessarily agree to Recommendation -2” Motion died for 
lack of a second. 
 
President Chatigny moved not to accept the change on 4A, Education and 
Training Response. Vice President Lash seconded. The motion passed with 
Directors Ball and Parks absent. 
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Vice President Lash moved not to change last sentence under 4C, District Housing 
from “The Board/District does not agree with these findings” to: “The 
Board/District partially disagrees with these findings” as suggested by Director 
Ball’s email. President Chatigny seconded. The motion passed with Directors Ball 
and Parks absent. 
 
Vice President Lash moved not to change, Item 5, Contracts, Response paragraph 
from “The Board/District does not agree with this recommendation because the 
Grand Jury recommendation is based on the erroneous finding that the District is 
legally compelled to follow the ‘competitive..’” to: “The Board/District does not 
agree with this recommendation because the Grand Jury recommendation is 
based on their finding that the District is legally compelled to follow the 
‘competitive’” as suggested by Director Ball’s email. President Chatigny seconded. 
The motion passed with Directors Ball and Parks absent. 
 
Legal Counsel, Gil Granito indicated that a motion was needed to accept the 
Grand Jury Report and that a typing error under D, Delinquent Customer, and 
Recommendation 1 be corrected. 
 
Vice President Lash moved to accept the Grand Jury Response with the correction 
of the typo. Director Dopp seconded. The motion passed with Directors Ball and 
Parks absent. 
 
6. Adjournment  
 
President Chatigny adjourned the meeting at 8:06 p.m. 
 
 
 
 
_____________________________ 
Albert Chatigny, President of the 
Board of Directors of the  
Beaumont Cherry Valley Water District 
 
 
Attest: 
 
 
 
______________________________ 
Charles J. Butcher, Secretary to the 
Board of Directors of the  
Beaumont Cherry Valley Water District 
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RECORD OF THE MINUTES OF THE  
SPECIAL MEETING OF THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

OF THE BEAUMONT CHERRY VALLEY WATER DISTRICT 
  September 29, 2008  

 
1. Call to Order, Pledge of Allegiance, Invocation 
 
President Chatigny called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m., 560 Magnolia Avenue, 
Beaumont, California. Those responding to roll call were President Chatigny, Vice 
President Lash and Directors Ball, Dopp and Parks. Also present at this meeting were 
the General Manager, Charles J. Butcher, Assistant General Manager, Anthony Lara, 
Legal Counsel Gil Granito, Executive Assistant/Recording Secretary, Blanca Marin. 
Present in the audience were Business Manager, Julie Salinas, Commercial Office 
Supervisor, Mary Martin, and Staff members Brandi Hollstein and Emanuel Salinas. 
 
2. Roll Call: 
 
All members of the board were present. 

 
3. Adoption and Adjustment of Agenda (additions and/or deletions) 
 
Vice President Lash moved to adopt the agenda as presented. Director Dopp 
seconded. The motion passed unanimously. 

 
4. Public Input 
 
President Chatigny invited Luwana Ryan to address the Board on an item not on the 
agenda. Mrs. Ryan, Cherry Valley, California referred to Julie Salinas’ memorandum 
questioning as to who the District’s Financial Consultant was and what the source of 
payment was. She also indicated that on the second page of the memorandum it 
states that a second account will be created for STWMA and she questioned if Yucaipa 
Valley Water District will no longer be the treasurer for STWMA. 
 
President Chatigny invited Frances Flanders to address the Board on an item not on 
the agenda. Mrs. Flanders stated that she did not see any item on the agenda that 
would require the need of a special meeting. She complained to the Board because 
the public was not given enough time to thoroughly review the agenda. She also 
suggested that staff changed the report format to show currency with commas in the 
dollar amounts. She made several other suggestions to the reports. 
 
5. General Manager’s Reports – Discussion and Possible Action 
 

a. BCVWD’s Updates 
 
General Manager, Charles J. Butcher indicated that a copy of a letter was passed out 
at the beginning of the meeting from the State Water Resources Control Board, 
related to the Recycled Water Project Grant and Loan. He briefly explained the major 
points of approval of the loan. He indicated that he would be traveling to Sacramento 
on October 1st, 2008 to deliver the plans for this project. He indicated that every 
process needed to approved by the State and that the project should be on-line by 
year 2010. He announced that at the next regular meeting, Mr. Reichenberger, 
District Engineer will have a presentation on the Recycled Water Project Grant and 
Loan. Lastly, he indicated that loan will be paid back by the recycled water users and 
not rate payers. 
 
6. Action Items 
 

a. Acceptance of Invoices for the Month of May 2008** 
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President Chatigny invited Frances Flanders to address the Board on this item. Mrs. 
Flanders, Cherry Valley, questioned the Board on 36616, 36653, 36734 and 36766, 
Check numbers for STWMA PC No1, Redwine and Sherrill, County of Riverside, 
Wildermuth Environmental Inc. and LAFCO. 
 
President Chatigny requested that Mrs. Flanders leave a copy of her questions for staff 
to respond. 
 
President Chatigny invited Business Manager, Julie Salinas to provide a report 
regarding her memorandum in the agenda. Mrs. Salinas provided a lengthy 
explanation on the corrections made on the Financial Statement Reports as stated in 
her memorandum provided in the agenda. 
 
President Chatigny invited Judy Bingham to address the Board on an item not on the 
agenda. Mrs. Bingham stated that she was “shocked” to learn that Mrs. Salinas “has 
no accounting knowledge”. She further questioned the Board and General Manager as 
to what justification there was for Mrs. Salinas “poor performance at such a high 
salary” 
 
President Chatigny invited Luwana Ryan to address the Board on this item. Mrs. Ryan 
questioned the Board as to how the District was paying for Mr. Branchflower’s 
services. She further questioned invoice 36803, a charge on a credit card for Jay 
Wilfley. She questioned the Board as if there were any policies regarding charge 
cards.  
 
After discussion and review of invoices by Board members, Vice President Lash moved 
to approve the Invoices for the Month of May 2008. Director Dopp seconded. The 
motion passed by the following roll call: 
 
Ayes: Dopp, Lash and Chatigny 
Nays: Ball and Parks 
Absent: None 
Abstain: None 
 

b. Acceptance of Invoices for the Month of June 2008** 

President Chatigny invited Frances Flanders to address the Board on this item. Mrs. 
Flanders inquired on several accounts which showed “refunds” wanting to know where 
these accounts were posted in the Financial Statement and what the refunds were for. 
 
After discussion, Vice President Lash moved to accept Invoices for the Month of June 
2008. Director Dopp seconded. The motion passed by the following roll call: 
 
Ayes: Dopp, Lash and Chatigny 
Nays: Ball and Parks 
Absent: None 
Abstain: None 
 

c. Acceptance of May 2008 Financial Statement** 

President Chatigny invited Frances Flanders to address the Board on this item. 
Mrs. Flanders pointed out that some of the amounts on some pages of the 
Financial Report did not balance. She further recommended that general ledger 
numbers needed to be added for expenses in some projects like The Recharge 
Facility.  
 
Staff Member, Emanuel Salinas, offered a brief explanation regarding the May 
2008 Financial Statement. 
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After discussion, Vice President Lash moved to accept the May 2008 Financial 
Statement. Director Dopp seconded. The motion passed by the following roll call: 
 
Ayes:  Dopp, Lash, Chatigny 
Nays:  Ball and Parks 
Absent: None 
Abstain: None 
 
d. Acceptance of June 2008 Financial Statement** 

After discussion, Vice President Lash moved to accept the June 2008 Financial 
Statement. Director Dopp seconded. The motion passed by the following roll call: 
 
Ayes:  Dopp, Lash and Chatigny 
Nays:  Ball and Parks 
Absent: None 
Abstain: None 

 
e. Acceptance of Second Quarter Financial Statement** 
 
After a brief discussion, President Chatigny moved to accept the Second Quarter 
Financial Statement. Vice President Lash seconded. The motion passed by the 
following roll call: 
 
Ayes:  Dopp, Lash and Chatigny 
Nays:  Ball and Parks 
Absent: None 
Abstain: None 
 
f. Mid-Year Operations and Maintenance Budget Adjustments** 

General Manager, Charles J. Butcher, provided a brief verbal report on the 
memorandum included in the agenda explaining the reasons for budget 
adjustments.  
 
President Chatigny invited Frances Flanders to address the Board on this item. 
Mrs. Flanders indicated that the report presented at this meeting should have 
shown old and new numbers. She also requested clarification regarding the way 
some general ledger accounts were listed. 
 
General Manager, Charles J. Butcher, stated that there was a typo on GL#2-1-

 5800-519, Engineering, Education and it should read 2-1-5800-520. 
 
After discussion, Vice President Lash moved to accept the Mid-Operations and 
Maintenance Budget Adjustments with corrections. Director Dopp seconded. The 
motion passed with Director Ball opposing. 
 
g. Acceptance of Invoices for the Month of July ** 
 
President Chatigny invited Luwana Ryan to address the Board on this item. Mrs. Ryan 

 requested clarification on the Quality Construction payment as she was told back in  
 May 2008 that the May invoice was the last invoice. She further questioned as to if 
 the amount on the memorandum handed out at the beginning of the meeting from 
 Business Manager, Julie Salinas was the total cost of the construction of the building 
 cost and if there were any outstanding balances due to Quality Construction 
 Company. She questioned invoices for the County Auditor and Controller, and 
 the Wells Fargo invoice which showed a charge for a hotel expense for the AWWA 
 Conference in a Director’s name. She further questioned the Board as if this 
 expense was approved in its policy. 
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Director Ball questioned staff if any other directors still had credit cards from  the 

 District. 
 
After discussion, Vice President Lash moved to accept the July 2008 Invoices. 

 Director Dopp seconded. The motion passed by the following roll call: 
 
Ayes:   Dopp, Lash and Chatigny 
Nays:  Ball and Parks 
Abstain: None 
Absent: None 
 
h. Acceptance of Invoices for the Month of August 2008**  

 
President Chatigny invited Luwana Ryan to address the Board on this item. Mrs. 
Ryan, Cherry Valley questioned the State Controller’s Office and Wells Fargo Invoices 
indicating that there was a new credit card issued to Timothy Smith. She requested 
clarification on the Board’s Policy and procedures for credit cards. She further 
questioned the O’reilly’s invoice and wanted to know if they were coming to give a 
presentation about what they are doing for the District. 
 
Staff Member, Emanuel Salinas, read a letter from the State Controller’s Office 
regarding a penalty for $5000 for not filing the requirements on time. 
 
After discussion, Vice President Lash moved to accept the August 2008 Invoices. 
Director Dopp seconded. The motion passed by the following roll call: 
 
Ayes:  Dopp, Lash and Chatigny 
Nays:  Ball and Parks 
Abstain: None 
Absent: None 
 
i. Acceptance of the July 2008 Financial Statement** 

 
President Chatigny invited Frances Flanders to address the Board on this item. 
Mrs. Flanders, Cherry Valley, questioned the STMWA invoice indicating that the 
amount is over the budget and that the Board should approve payments before 
the money is spent. 
 
After discussion, Vice President Lash moved to accept the July 2008 Financial 
Statement. Director Dopp seconded. The motion passed by the following roll call: 
 
Ayes:  Dopp, Lash and Chatigny 
Nays:  Ball and Parks 
Abstain: None 
Absent: None 
 
j. Acceptance of the August 2008 Financial Statement** 

 
President Chatigny invited Luwana Ryan to address the Board on this item. Mrs. Ryan 
provided the Board the cash and investment amount as shown in the August 2008 
Financial Statement. She further stated that when deducting and adding amounts 
there is about $600,000 which are not reserve funds. 

 
General Manager, Charles J. Butcher, provided a brief explanation on money spent 
as reported on previous meetings. He further indicated that there was a rate study 
made in 2007 to increase the reserve funds. 
 
General Manager, Charles J. Butcher reported briefly on the 2007 Audit, as 
requested by President Chatigny. Mr. Butcher indicated that the board approved to 
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expand the scope of work on the 2007 and the auditors are still working on those 
changes. 
 
Director Ball indicated that the monies received for the sale of State Water Project 
to customers needs to be used only for State Project Water purchase. He further 
stated that the Emergency and Operating Reserve funds need to only be used with 
Board approval. He further requested that Staff Member, Emanuel Salinas include 
State Water Project Fund as a Reserve Fund and current cash position in the 
report.  
 
Vice President Lash moved to accept the August 2008 Financial Statement. 
Director Dopp seconded. The motion passed by the following roll call: 
 
Ayes:  Dopp, Lash and Chatigny 
Nays:  Ball and parks 
Abstain: None 
Absent: None 
 

7. Discussion and Possible Action  
 

a. Biennial Review of Conflict of Interest Code** 
 
Legal Counsel, Gil Granito indicated that the Biennial Review of Conflict of Interest 
Code is required to be done every even year as required by the political Reform Act. 
He further indicated that this report is done to add new positions to the designated 
positions. He stated that the new positions that need to be added are the business 
manager, field superintendent and the district engineer. He further indicated that a 
public hearing be called at a later date before the end of this year, 2008. 
 
President Chatigny moved to approve the Biennial Review of Conflict of Interest Code 
Report. Vice President Lash seconded. The motion passed unanimously. 
 
b. Approval of October 2008 Newsletter Mailing** 
 
President Chatigny invited Frances Flanders to address the Board on this item. Mrs. 
Flanders, Cherry Valley indicated the newsletter seems to be a “political statement in 
favor of the incumbents on the coming election” 
 
President Chatigny invited Luwana Ryan to address the Board on this item. Mrs. 
Ryan, Cherry Valley, California requested that President Chatigny and Vice President 
Lash to recuse from voting on this item as the newsletter was written by Staff 
Member, “friend and fellow club member” Tim Smith to help in the election and the 
same article has been in the local paper. She indicated that $7,500 is a lot of rate 
payers’ money. She requested that the Board table this item at least until after the 
election. 
 
Director Ball requested that the newsletter be tabled until after the election. 
 
Legal Counsel, Gil Granito stated that based on recollections, having Directors names 
on the newsletter would violate numerous laws. 
 
After a lengthy discussion regarding whether or not having the names of the all 
Directors in the newsletter was a political issue or not, Vice President Lash moved to 
approve the newsletter with the deletions of the Director’s names in the newsletter. 
Director Dopp seconded. The motion passed by the following roll call: 
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Ayes:  Dopp, Lash and Chatigny 
Nays:  Ball and Parks 
Abstain: None 
Absent; None 
 
c. Resolution Regarding Adopting Identity Theft Prevention Program** 

 
Legal Counsel, Gil Granito indicated that there is a new regulation that took effect 
this year. He stated that the District is required to adopt a resolution for an 
Identity Theft Prevention program to comply with the legal requirements of the 
program. 
 
After Discussion, Director Ball moved to approve the Resolution with the deletion 
of the Social Security number requirement. Director Parks seconded. The motion 
passed unanimously. 
 

8. Directors’ Reports for Discussion and Possible Action 
 

a. President Chatigny- He called a new ad hoc committee composed of 
 Director Lash and himself to work on the new Employees’ MOU. 
b. Vice President Lash -None 
c. Director Ball – He stated that he attended a meeting at the SGPWA 
 regarding the tolling agreement.  He indicated that he is aware that some 
 Board members were giving water conservation presentations, one of them 
 being the Highland Springs Community Association. He further questioned 
 as to who had selected the Board Members to attend to these presentations 
 and if a report can be given from those Board Members that attended. He 
 also questioned as to if any money had been spent on this presentation. 
 
 Director Lash stated that he was invited to provide this presentation and 
 that money was not spent by the District. 
 
d. Director Dopp – No report given 
 
e. Director Parks – She reported that she attended the Blue Ribbon 
 Committee Meeting on the 25th, at the SGPWA and it is moving along. She 
 also reported that more meetings are scheduled for the Blue Ribbon 
 Committee. 

 
9. Adjournment  
 
 President Chatigny adjourned meeting at 9:45 p.m. 
 
 
 

______________________________    
Albert Chatigny, President of the      
Board of Directors of the 
Beaumont Cherry Valley Water District 

 
Attest: 
 
______________________________ 

 Charles J. Butcher, Secretary to the 
 Board of Directors of the 
 Beaumont Cherry Valley Water District 
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MEMORANDUM 
October 2, 2008 

TO:  Charles J. Butcher 

FROM: Joe Reichenberger 
  District Engineer 

SUBJECT: Planning Grant Availability from State Water Resources Control Board 
  Water Recycling Funding Program 

 
In our discussions with the State Water Resources Control Board (SWRCB), relative to 
our proposed pollution control project, they indicated that there were grant funds 
available for Facility Planning, i.e., “Planning Grant Money.”  The grants are available 
through the Water Recycling Funding Program (WRFP) which is the same source as our 
Recycled Water Project Low Interest Loan and Grant. 

The Planning Grant is for 50% of the planning study cost up to $75,000.  The purpose is 
to assist public agencies in the preparation of facilities planning studies for water 
recycling using treated municipal wastewater or treated groundwater from sources 
contaminated due to human activities.  Our pollution control project, wherein we plan to 
extract nitrate contaminated groundwater and treat it in a wet lands and either recharge it 
or put it into the recycled water system, as it would be eligible.  Once the Facility Plan is 
completed through this funding, we can make an application for grant and low interest 
loan funding just like we did with the recycled water system. 

To apply for the Planning Grant, requires a Resolution of the Board (attached) and a 
completed application (1 page), and a work outline that they call a “plan of study.”  This 
will be done, in house, by the engineering staff. 

As you may recall we have a MOU with the Bureau of Reclamation for a pilot wetlands 
project to optimize the wetlands treatment part of the pollution control project.  They are 
funding $50,000 and the District is funding $30,000.  This $75,000 planning grant would 
supplement that funding. 

Recommendation:  Board to approve the attached Resolution 2008-07 and authorize 
staff to proceed with the Planning Grant Application. 
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RESOLUTION NO. 2008-07 
RESOLUTION OF THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS OF THE  

BEAUMONT CHERRY VALLEY WATER DISTRICT 
AUTHORIZING AND DIRECTING THE GENERAL MANAGER OR HIS/HER 

DESIGNEE TO SIGN AND FILE FOR AND ON BEHALF OF BCVWD, A WATER 
RECYCLING FACILITIES PLANNING GRANT APPLICATION 

 
 BE IT RESOLVED, by the Board of Directors of the Beaumont Cherry Valley 
Water District that the General Manager or his/her designee is hereby authorized 
and directed to sign and file, for and on behalf of the Beaumont Cherry Valley 
Water District, a Water Recycling Facilities Planning Grant Application for a grant 
from the State Water Resources Control Board in the amount not to exceed 
$75,000 for a facilities planning study of the Pollution Control Project, including 
treatment and recycling, and 
 
 BE IT RESOLVED, that the Beaumont Cherry Valley Water District hereby 
agrees and further does authorize the aforementioned representative or his/her 
designee to certify that the Agency has and will comply with all applicable state 
statutory and regulatory requirements related to any state grant funds received, 
and 
 
 BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED, that the General Manager or his/her designee 
of the Beaumont Cherry Valley Water District is hereby authorized to negotiate and 
execute a grant contract and any amendments or change orders thereto on behalf 
of the Beaumont Cherry Valley Water District. 
 
 PASSED AND ADOPTED at a Regular Meeting of the Board of Directors of 
the Beaumont Cherry Valley Water District held on October 8, 2008. 
 
 
 
 
       _____________________________ 
       Albert Chatigny, President of the 
       Board of Directors of the 
       Beaumont Cherry Valley Water District 
 
 
Attest: 
 
________________________________ 
Charles J. Butcher, General Manager, Secretary/Treasurer to the 
Board of Directors of the 
Beaumont Cherry Valley Water District and General Manager 
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CERTIFICATION 
 
I do hereby certify that the foregoing is a full, true, and correct copy of a 
resolution duly and regularly adopted at a meeting of the Beaumont Cherry 
Valley Water District held on October 8, 2008. 
 
 
 _____________________________________________  
      Blanca Marin, Recording Secretary 
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